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Dear Tony Mavromatis 
 

"Automotive, Food, Metals, Engineering, Printing and Kindred Industries Union" known as the Australian 
Manufacturing Workers' Union (AMWU)-Victorian Branch 
Financial Report for the year ended 30 September 2023 – (FR2023/195) 

 
I acknowledge receipt of the financial report for the year ended 30 September 2023 for the "Automotive, 
Food, Metals, Engineering, Printing and Kindred Industries Union" known as the Australian Manufacturing 
Workers' Union (AMWU)-Victorian Branch (the reporting unit).  The documents were lodged with the Fair 
Work Commission (the Commission) on 19 February 2024. 

The financial report has now been filed.  

The financial report was filed based on a primary review.  This involved confirming that the financial reporting 
timelines required under sections 253, 265, 266 and 268 of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 
(RO Act) have been satisfied, all documents required under section 268 of the RO Act were lodged and that 
various disclosure requirements under the Australian Accounting Standards, RO Act and reporting guidelines 
have been complied with.  A primary review does not examine all disclosure requirements. 

Please note that the financial report for the year ending 30 September 2024 may be subject to an advanced 
compliance review. 

You are not required to take any further action in respect of the report lodged. I make the following comments 
to assist you when you next prepare a financial report. The Commission will confirm these concerns have been 
addressed prior to filing next year’s report. 

Documents must be lodged with the Commission within 14 days after meeting of the committee of 
management 

Section 268 of the RO Act requires a copy of the full report and the designated officer’s certificate to be lodged 
with the Commission within 14 days after the meeting of the committee of management referred to in section 
266. 

The designated officer’s certificate indicates that this meeting occurred on 1 February 2024.  If this is correct 
the documents should have been lodged with the Commission by 15 February 2024.  

The full report was not lodged until 19 February 2024.  

The AMWU’s National Finance Coordinator advised the Commission on 14 March 2024 that the late 
lodgement was due to an oversight.  
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Please note that in future financial years if the reporting unit cannot lodge within the 14 day period 
prescribed, a written request for an extension of time, signed by a relevant officer, including any reason for 
the delay, must be made prior to the expiry of the 14 day period. 

Difference in figure reporting in LGD statement and financial report 

A loans, grants and donations statement for reporting unit was lodged with the Fair Work Commission under 
subsection 237(1) of the RO Act on 12 December 2023.  A figure for donations that exceeded $1,000 was also 
disclosed in the financial report, however this figure for donations is different to the total of the figures 
disclosed in the loans, grants and donations statement.   

The AWMU’s National Finance Coordinator advised the Commission on 14 March 2024 that the donations 
expenses exceeding $1,000 disclosed in the financial report also include sponsorship expenses. Please ensure 
that all expenses relating to sponsorship be disclosed under the correct account. Please also ensure in next 
year’s financial report that the comparative figures of donations and sponsorship are updated accordingly. 

Reporting Requirements 

The Commission’s website provides a number of factsheets in relation to the financial reporting process and 
associated timelines.  The website also contains the section 253 reporting guidelines and a model set of 
financial statements.   

The Commission recommends that reporting units use these model financial statements to assist in complying 
with the RO Act, the section 253 reporting guidelines and Australian Accounting Standards.  Access to this 
information is available via this link. 

If you have any queries regarding this letter, please call 1300 341 665 or email regorgs@fwc.gov.au. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
Fair Work Commission 
































































